SAC Meeting

3:56-4:36

Osceola Magnet School

Mar. 8, 2022

Attendance: Kevin Oberlink, Janine Jones, Carrie DeLuca, Chad Bacon, Jessica D'Elia, Nate Bruckner, Jessica Massagee, and Dawn Wagner. Guest-Terri Barenborg and Kristen Bruckner.

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by to approve February's minutes by Dawn Wagner and was seconded by Nate Brucker. The minutes were unanimously approved.

Budget: Our district SAC balance is \$4,185.34, and we have \$11,910.93 in our Walter Johnson/ Curriculum support account. Our fundraising account has a \$5,000 balance.

Vote for use of Walter Johnson Funds- Math- Kristen Bruckner presented about Building Thinking Classrooms. It is a set of 14 principals brought together by Peter Liljdehal. He studied for 15 years and gathered data from 40 classrooms and put together principals to address a lack of student engagement. These principals foster thinking, rather than mimicking. The goal is to use thinking using prior knowledge to attack new problems. We have received a 10k grant from the Ed Foundation. This grant purchased books and provided training. Students work best under a few, such as doing their work on non-permanent vertical boards. She is requesting magnetic fraction strips, different colored dry erase markers, 4 more books, dry erase boards to mount, and easels. She is requesting \$3,757.66 to purchase these items. Nate made a motion to approve \$3,757.66 allocation of the Walter Johnson Grant. It was seconded by Carrie DeLuca. The motion was approved unanimously.

PTA Report: Jessica Massagee is out sick and isn't here to give the report today. Dr. Bacon provided the report. There is a science night on April 13th that will have a mobile planetarium and 14 make and take science fair stations. For the Author's Tea, they have found a pre-made book for \$1.70 a book to replace our old method. Scholarship applications are in and being voted on. Yearbook ads and dedications are due tomorrow. The Fun Run kick-off is tomorrow, and the actual run is on 3/18. They are hoping for decent revenues from this fundraiser.

Principal's Report: We are having a mock FSA next Wednesday the 16th. This will allow students to experience the time, environment, and question type they should expect on the FSA. Spring Break is the week of 3/21 of 3/21 3/25. From April on we will test until mid- May. Dr. Bacon is hopeful about our math results, given the high unit test and diagnostic scores we are seeing.

Adjournment- 4:36